
SEPS NEWS
FRIDAY 25TH AUGUST, 2023

We acknowledge the Bunurong People, the traditional owners of the land on which this school was established,
and pay our respects to their Elders past and present,for they hold the memories, culture and stories of this country.

School Purpose – Our Vision: To build an inclusive community 
where our children are active learners, critical thinkers, and creative explorers. Think…Imagine…Become.

Coming up at SEPS 
Aug 25	 • 	� Level 5 & 6 Dance Showcase

	 • 	 2-3pm Enrolled 2024 Foundation  
		  Students Storytime

Aug 28	 • 	 Foundation Incursion Drama

Aug 28	 • 	 Book Fair selling after school JLC

Aug 29	 • 	 9am Book fair parade 
	 • 	 9.30am Father’s Day stall 
	 • 	 Special Friends Afternoon tea 
	 • 	 Book Fair sales before and after 
		  school all this week 

Aug 30	 • 	 PP Day - Student free day 
	 • 	 Classroom moving ready for 
		  builders to work on brick building

Aug 31	 • 	 Father’s Day breakfast 
	 • 	 Classes in new locations as 
		  outlined previously

Sep 2	 • 	 Dad’s footy match from 1.30pm

Sep 4	 • 	 Last day of Book Fair sales

Sep 6	 • 	 9.30 Fire Brigade to Foundation 
	 • 	 9.30-10.30 Storytime for 
		  2024 Enrolled Foundation

Sep 7	 • 	 6.15pm SEPS Film session 2  
		  7.30pm SEPS Film session 2

Sep 8	 • 	 Channel 10 Weather Van with 
		  Level 1 11.30am-12.50pm 

Sep 12	 • 	 Level 2 Fun day 
	 • 	 Seaside district athletics

Sep 13	 • 	 Mind masters presentation

Sep 15	 • 	 Term 3 Last day - 2.30pm finish

School Council endorses 
Principal recommendation
On Tuesday, Sandy East’s Principal Selection Panel 
interviewed candidates for the position of Principal 
at Sandringham East Primary School.

We were delighted by the high callibre of candidates.

The Principal Selection Panel formed a firm 
recommendation which was presented to School 
Council Tuesday evening.

School Council unanimously endorsed the Panel’s 
recommendation.

This is now with the Department of Education for 
their approval.

According to Sandy East’s SEIL, Rachel George, 
this could take four days or four weeks.

Once I know more, I’ll be sure to share.

All the best,

Scott Bundy 
School Council President and Father of Beau
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Riffing on millennia of epic story telling tradition and brought to you by the brilliant minds of the Level 5 & 6 
students of SEPS, EPIC! tells a story that spans Contemporary Australia, Ancient Greece, Vedic India, 
Medieval Scotland and Renaissance Denmark. 

Featuring the acting talents of over 70 of SEPS’ most dazzling performers, and song and dance numbers 
featuring every SEPS student from Foundation to level 6, EPIC! truly is a spectacle worthy of the name. 

EPIC! will be screened in full, exclusively for our SEPS community on 7th Sep 2023 in 
the fabulous SEPS stadium. Students attend for free and are encouraged to wear their 
costumes to the screening, where they and their class-mates will perform their musical 
numbers in live accompaniment to the film.Truly this will be an evening to remember! 

Book your ticket now. Friends, family, grandparents, neighbours are all welcome.

https://www.trybooking.com/CLATR

Performing Arts Filming 
A huge thank you to Mr Scherpenhuizen for all the amazing organisation and training of the students

Another great thank you to parent Andrew Ware who gave a day to use his skills to film on Thursday – 
much appreciated. Andrew. 

A  S T O R Y  3 0 0 0  Y E A R S  I N  T H E  M A K I N G
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Busy, busy busy
Wow what a busy time it is at SEPS for the rest of 
the term!  

Students looked fabulous in their costumes today 
and were very excited as they entered school 
ready for filming. 

NOTE as it’s a student free day next Wednesday 
and moving week there will be NO NEWSLETTER 
next week. 

Please watch for the 3pm Compass posts for any 
important updates. 

I’ll miss lots when I leave SEPS - One of the things 
I’ll miss when I retire are the interactions with 
students. These Foundation students, pictured 
below,  were so proud of their writing about panda 
bears and are learning about different animals. 

I loved being with the level 4’s at camp this week 
as well. Ill miss my good mornings and good 
afternoons as students come and go. 

I’ll miss the shouting across the yard 
‘Hello Mrs Walton!’

Level 4 camp
It was fantastic to attend my final school camp to 
Philip Island. 

Students were always congratulated on the way 
they engaged in the activities and how respectful 
they were with beautiful manners at mealtimes.

The Philip Island Adventure camp is a great place 
and with “Amazim Things” next door the students 
had a fantastic time. 

Watch for more reports and photos in the next 
newsletter.

Musical assembly
Music Corp students performed well at assembly 
to show us how they have been progressing with 
their lessons with Ally from Music Corp.

There are more opportunities with Ally for students 
to participate. 

To learn more about Music Corp, please contact 
the office for a flyer. 

Film crew at SEPS
Wednesday saw the Education Department film 
crew at SEPS using JLC classrooms on 
Wednesday and level 3 and 6 on Thursday.  

It’s fascinating becoming educated about the 
number of people, trucks, and equipment with a 
chef’s catering truck as well. Not to forget the 
make up team, managers, producers and crew 
who all work together to make a finished product.

There is a payment to the school which will go 
towards resources that they needed for their levels.
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School Values

1. Care 	  - 	 Care for self and others as well as our physical environment and learning spaces
2. Aspiration 	  - 	 Seek to accomplish something worthy and admirable, try hard, pursue excellence
3. Respect 	  - 	 Treat all others with consideration and regard, respect another person’s point of view

Always our best

Tradie please
We still have many balls on our rooves our roofs. 
Please there must be a SEPS parent who is a 
tradie aware of safe procedures. 

We do have a ladder at school, so we just need 
volunteers pretty please? 

Thank you in anticipation. Our students would love 
to be playing with these balls.

Principal for a Day
As part of the teachers professional learning, we 
offer them opportunities to be shadowing us as 
“Principal for a day” which will see the following 
participation.

Today Miss Frasr has been to a Principal meeting 
and worked with Kaye and myself on, many other 
tasks for SEPS.

Other teachers will be replaced on the following

	 Miss Nocera Aug 29th

	 Miss Ferguson Sept 6th.

2024 Enrolments
Thanks so much to the many families who have 
registered their enrolment already. 

If you know of friends, family or neighbours please 
ask them to enrol so we know where we are ready 
for 2024.

Tours for 2024 families can still be booked via: 
https:/www.trybooking.com/CFVMK

Urgent to do - Families in levels 1-6 in 2024 
please let us know if you will be moving house or 
moving schools as the Department need to know 
our expected enrolments. 

Email or phone the school 9598 1704 or 
Sandringham.east.ps@education.vic.gov.au

Working bee 
There’s always lots to do to keep our grounds well 
maintained and safe.

The more families who can attend the better.

	 Level 1 / 2 October 15th

	 Level 3 / 4 POSTPONED to November 26th

Opionion surveys 
The Department require us to complete Opinion 
surveys for the students, staff and parents and is 
now open for parents, caregivers, and guardians 
to complete by Friday 8 September. 

We encourage all families who have been selected 
randomly to complete the survey. 

Our school will use the survey results to help 
inform and direct future school planning and 
improvement strategies. 

The 20 minute survey will be conducted online, 
and can be accessed at any convenient time 
within the survey period on desktop computers, 
laptops, tablets or smartphones. Results will be 
communicated to parents / caregivers / guardians 
through annual reporting processes. 

For those selected parents we would really 
appreciate your time to respond anonymously.

Upstanders
Upstanders Forum Level 5 students have met to 
learn about what an upstander means – standing 
up for what you feel is the correct way to support 
your peers.

School Council
I’m very excited about the oval discussion – we’ll 
have news very soon that I’m sure our school 
community will appreciate.
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Community Pop Choir
The community Pop choir used our stadium last 
Sunday and enjoyed practicing in our great space. 

We are Pop Choir which is singing, fun, for 
everyone! It is for adults who want to connect and 
have fun weekly through music. 

There is no audition and no need to read sheet 
music! We love getting out in the community and 
giving our members lifelong experiences they might 
never have thought they had the chance to do! 

For more information visit www.popchoir.com.au

What’s on 
	 On August 29th Book Fair sales will occur 

	 before and after school all week  8.30 - 4pm 
	 in the JLC – ONLY enter by central doors. 

	 Book Fair parade – please encourage students 
	 to dress up.

	 Parents are welcome in the stadium through 
	 the library foyer. 9am August 29th

	 Father’s Day stall Aug 29th from 9.30 am in 
	 the library. Mums remember to send some 
	 change with students in an envelope 
	 especially for younger students.

	 Special Friends are welcome on Aug 29th 
	 from 2pm to visit students in classrooms, 
	 and then visit the Book Fair to purchase a 
	 book together. 

	 Special Friends may enjoy refreshments in the 
	 staffroom – adults only. SEPS parents please 
	 provide a plate of food to the staffroom or office.

	 No students at school on  August 30th  
	 because of a Professional Practice Day for staff.

	 August 31st classes will commence in new  
	 locations as outlined previously.

SEPS DADS V SACRED HEART
1.30PM SEPTEMBER 2ND AT R.G. CHISHOLM RESERVE

	 Father’s Day Breakfast is also August 31st.

	 It is important to book NOW otherwise the 
	 event may be cancelled which would be a big 
	 disappointment for our dads.

	 Come and support Dads Footy Match versus 
	 Sacred Heart dads on September 2nd from 
	 3.30pm  at RG Chisholm Reserve, Duncan 
	 Street , Sandringham. More footy dads are  
	 needed – Training at Peterson Reserve every 
	 Sunday at 3.30pm -  chat to Wesley Fischer 
	 or phone him on 0428 791 392. 

	 Monday September 4th is the final day of 
	 Book Fair sales.

	 Sandringham Lions planting trees with level 6 
	 students on September 15th – our last day of 
	 school this term.

Class locations from August 31st. 

•	 Wilko and Science in Their Care building

•	 3B will then move to Wilko’s room

•	 4C and 5C will move into the centre of the 
	 Senior Learning Building

•	 6C and 6D will move into the green rooms in 
	 Senior Learning building

•	 3A and 3B will move where 6C and 6D were.

Dance Incursion 
Level 5 and 6 have been working hard for almost 
two weeks on a Daily Dance incursion in order to 
wow the school community with a Dance 
Showcase tomorrow afternoon in the stadium.

Please come along at 2:45pm on  
FRIDAY 25TH AUGUST.

All parents are welcome and the whole school will 
be in attendance.
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I hope that our school community enjoys another week of fun and learning. Kind Regards, Laureen.

Laureen Walton, Principal. 0409 598 185. Laureen.walton@education.vic.gov.au

Term 3 Assembly Roster & Hunger Buster Roster 
Week 	 Monday	 Assembly						      Friday		  Hunger 	
													             Busters

						       	 Eucalyptus captain: 		  Aug 25		 0C 
							       Edward 

Week 8	 Aug 28		 Kate Littlehales	 Wattle captains: 		  Sep 01		 5A		
							       Leo & Poppy 

Week 9	 Sep 04		 Kate Clarke		  Deputy captains: 		  Sep 08		 5B 
							       Hugo & Jasmine B

Week 10	 Sep 11		 Isabella Nocera	 School captains: 		  Sep 15		 N/A Last	
							       Isabelle & Eli 					     day of term

National Assessment Program
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) assessments held earlier this year had a 
very high participation rate from Victorian students, with participation levels returning to pre-COVID levels.

Last month, families with children in grades 3 or 5 or years 7 or 9 who participated in the assessments 
received their results through an individual NAPLAN report. Today, the statewide results have been released, 
and I am pleased to have this opportunity to provide some information about Victoria’s performance.

There are a total of 20 tests each year across grades 3 and 5 and years 7 and 9 that assess student 
achievement in reading, writing, numeracy, spelling, grammar and punctuation. 

Of the 20 tests, Victorian was ranked first or second in 16, more than any other state or territory, and an 
improvement on the 2022 results when the equivalent figure was 12.

NAPLAN results for Grade 3 are of particular importance because the first 3 years of schooling establish 
the foundation for further success. Victorian Grade 3 students achieved the highest results in the country 
for both reading and numeracy.

In secondary schools, Victoria had the lowest proportion of students needing additional support in both 
years 7 and 9 in both reading and numeracy compared to all other states and territories.

The results have also highlighted the fact that we need to continue our efforts to close the gap between 
advantaged and disadvantaged students. While Aboriginal students in Victoria achieved higher results on 
average than in other states and territories, the gap between the performance of Aboriginal and non-
Aboriginal students is still too large, as is the gap between the average performance of metropolitan 
students and that of regional students.

Overall, however, while we are clearly focused on the areas where further improvement is needed, these 
are excellent results. They are a tribute to the outstanding work of teachers, principals and staff in the 
schools across our state. No one would suggest our schools are perfect. Education is always an 
unfinished business. But on the evidence of today’s release of the statewide NAPLAN results, Victorian 
teachers and school principals are doing a great job.

Dr David Howes 
Deputy Secretary, Schools and Regional Services
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Foundation Level Happenings
In Foundation we have had a super busy week! We started it off with an amazing Fire Safety session with the 
Fire Fighters from Highett station. They were extremely informative and the students were so engaged. We 
learnt to ‘get down low, and GO GO GO’. 

The inquisitive nature of students was shown with some thought provoking questions asked to our visitors at 
the end of the session. 

All students will draw a picture and give it to their teacher of their safe meeting place at home if a fire were to 
occur. We are looking forward to our next visit where we will get to explore the fire truck and maybe even 
squirt the hose!

Additionally, we are LOVING our specialist subjects. There was such a buzz on filming day for our production 
and everyone looked fantastic. We cannot wait to watch it! 

Level Happenings
FRIDAY 25TH AUGUST, 2023
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Level 1 & 2 Happenings
Welcome to week 7! We skipped a couple of years this week and gave learning a go in the Senior Learning 
Centre. While it was a good experience, we were happy to get back to the comfort of the JLC.

Our writing focus this week has been on Narratives and its structure, with a beginning, problem and a solution. 
The Level 1 Mentor Text has been ‘Ceremony’ by Adam Goodes and Ellie Laing. 

We have been studying the different Indigenous words and their English meanings. Students have enjoyed 
sharing the different celebrations that they share within their own families. 

Level 2’s have been reading different versions of ‘The Three Little Pigs’ and comparing the two stories, looking 
for their problem and solution. 

All students made an anemometer in Science last week. An anemometer is an instrument that measure wind 
speed. The stronger the wind blows, the faster the wheel rotates. 

The anemometer counts the number of rotations, which is used to calculate wind speed. Students were really 
excited to come back into class and share their learning with their classroom teachers. 

During Investigations we conducted a science experiment about rain clouds. The shaving cream represents the 
clouds and the water represents the air. The coloured water represents rain. As the coloured water saturates the 
“cloud”, it gets heavy and eventually is so heavy that it can no longer hold the water. It “rains” down into the jar 
– through the “air.” Pretty cool!
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Levels 3 & 4 Happenings
Detailed  camp report next week

Thank you for the amazing teachers and parents for their support to make this camp so successful.
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Levels 5 & 6 Happenings
Sandy East’s four Environment Captains attended The Rivers, Marine Ambassador excursion where they 
learnt about healthy waterways, pollutants, and the impact both have on our bay. Stay tuned for the 
ambassadors to present more details at an upcoming assembly. 

SomeLevel 6’s attended the Debating Competition 
at Brighton Secondary College on Wednesday. 

The topics for the day were given ahead of time and 
students did their best to prepare 3 minutes of 
compelling points each. Adjudicators ranked 
students with a score in 3 different areas: matter, 
manner, and method. 

Although SEPS were unable to make it to the finals, 
we were able to observe other Bayside schools, 
who demonstrated exceptional debating skills. 

Now, we take this learning back to the classroom to 
extend our existing powers of persuasion.

The 5 and 6 students have also been working hard during our daily dance incursion. Remember to be seated 
in the Stadium by 3pm on Friday to see a showcase of their many talents. You will not be disappointed.
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COMMUNITY UPDATES & BUSINESSES SUPPORTING OUR SCHOOL
COMMUNITY & CLASSIFIED NOTICES: The Department of Education and Training and Sandringham East 
Primary School do not endorse the products of any private advertiser. They accept no responsibility for accuracy 
of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.
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Prices are between $2 - $7

Please remember to bring a bag from home!!

Sandringham East 
Primary School

Mugs
Grooming Sets
Shaving Sets

Shower Gel Sets
Super dad Photo Frames

Flashing Glass
Bottle Openers

Stress Balls
Car Air Fresheners

Pens
Socks

Tuesday 29th August
From 9.30am after the Book Parade

GIFTS AVAILABLE
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